

MEMORANDUM

To: Mayor Olson & City Council Members

From: Norm Beagley, MPA, P.E., City Manager

Date: September 15, 2023

Re: State of Utah Water Conservation Grant for Secondary Water Meters

Dear Mayor and Council Members,

As you know, earlier this year, we were awarded a \$1.69M grant from the State of Utah for water conservation. The purpose of this grant is to replace approximately 2,580 of our older secondary water meters and to provide equipment to allow for real-time meter reading of City water meters. This real-time meter data will also eventually be available to Santaquin City residents.

The attached agreement will facilitate Santaquin City receiving, through reimbursement from the State, the awarded funds. The attached agreement has been reviewed by staff and legal counsel and we are comfortable with the agreement.

Staff recommends approval of the City Council for the Mayor to execute this Agreement.

I am happy to answer any questions you may have regarding this agreement.

Recommended Motion: Motion to authorize Mayor Olson to sign an agreement with the State of Utah for the Water Conservation Grant Agreement.